Tynewater Primary School Parent Council
32 Crichton Road, Pathhead. Tel. 0131 271 4710
Meeting No. 53 
Minutes of Meeting of Tynewater Primary School Parent Council,

Held on Tuesday 22nd September 2015 , in Tynewater Primary School

Present:
Mr Euan Tulloch



Chairperson


Mr Douglas Lawson



Head Teacher


Ms Sandra Liddle



Parent Member



Mrs Lynsey Roy



Clerk

Apologies: 
Mrs Nicola Marr



Treasurer



Mrs Jane Brown



Co-opted Member

Welcome and apologies
The meeting was opened by ET who welcomed everyone back after our summer holidays.  Apologies were sent by NM and JB.
Minutes of Last Meeting/matters arising

LR confirmed that a large donation has been received by Ikea for the Parent café.  The donation included mugs, plates and cutlery.  A letter from the Parent Council has been sent to Ikea thanking them for their kind donations.  

Dobbies and Costco have also been approached to see if they can help with gardening equipment and extra resources for the parent café.  

ET updated those present that the response to the survey for a Breakfast club at school was low.  Members present decided to investigate whether it is viable even with smaller numbers.

Feedback from June questionnaire to parents  

Although the number of responses was particularly low the feed back received was positive. Staff have seen and discussed the comments and because of this they have decided to change the layout of the school diary that is circulated to parents/carers.  The changes will make the diary more relevant to the pupils.  A copy of the questionnaire results will be distributed to each family at the school. 

Feedback from June Questionnaire to Pupils    
The staff have found the information from the pupils to be very useful.  It has given a very useful insight into how children perceive their learning.  Some of the questions to the pupils have been highlighted as a concern.  It was hoped that the pupils should know their own work targets and that they should feel valued.  These points have been highlighted up and will be followed up.  
Summary of Standard Assessment Results for 2014/2015

The Parent Council discussed the detailed School Standardisation Assessment results for 2014/2015.  Staff have discussed these results at length and they will continue to do so.  Scores have fallen in some areas and staff are working to put a plan together to tackle these changes

School Improvement Plan Priorities 2015-2016   
The School Improvement Plans are just being finalised with the last finishing touches.  Maths will be a major focus over the year looking particularly at how maths is being taught.  It will also look at making maths learning becoming fun and effective for the children.  

The school Improvement Plan Prioroties for 2015-2016 
· To maximize all pupils’ progress through best practice relating to visible learning and the use of mindsets (Year 2)

· To raise expectations, interest, attainment and achievement in numeracy and mathematics for all learners

· To investigate pupils’ learning of spelling and best practice in teaching

· To achieve accreditation as a UNICEF Rights Respecting School (Year 1 of 2)

Staffing
The staff are working well together and the new team has been a success.  Information regarding staffing will be sent out to parents/carers in due course.
Treasurer’s Update
The balance of the parent council accounts is £2912.75
AOB

· A movie night was discussed and it was decided that a movie each term would be a good balance.  There will be two films to suits both the older and younger pupils. 
· It has been mentioned that the P4-7 children are not being encouraged to continue with their healthy eating chart.  This has been noted and will be followed up.  

· There was a discussion about adopting an animal at the zoo and it was decided that the pupil voice groups should be approached for them to investigate whether there is interest from the pupils.  
· Christmas fundraising ideas were discussed and will be followed up.
Summary of Action Points

· LR to update on progress from Dobbies and Costco enquiry
· DL update on the healthy eating charts from P4-P7

· LR update on zoo animal adoption
· LR to update on fundraising enquires

· LR to report on breakfast club investigations

Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday 3rd November at 6.30pm in school staff room

